HAMPSHIRE BOWLS COACHING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 
Held at Banister Park on Sunday 3rd December 2017
Persons Present
	Sheila Goodwin	County Co-ordinator
	Julie Greenwood	Secretary
	Neil Fletcher		Treasurer & Membership Secretary		
Ruth Bown		Website Manager
	Maxeen Fletcher	Junior Development Officer
Lynn Booth		Committee Member
Victor Amaira		Committee Member
There were 7 other attendees.

The Meeting was opened at 1007chaired by Sheila Goodwin.

1.	Apologies - Apologies were received from J Brindley, P Fisher, S Greenwood, 
T Gormley, R Jennings, I Mulholland, M Orchard, B Sparling, E Sykes, K Taylor, L Taylor, C Turner, B Webb & S Whyld.

2.	Minutes of the last AGM – It was requested that the details of the propositions be included in the minutes, accepting that this would be done they were Proposed by D Jennings and Seconded by Lynn Booth and accepted unanimously.

3.	Matters Arising – There were none.

4.	County Co-ordinators Report – Sheila gave an outline of the enormous amount of work in the reforming and consolidation of the rebuilding of the organisation and thanked the Committee for their hard work and efforts.  This being borne out by the fact that there were nominations for all the positions this year.  She further added that although turnout today was not large it was appreciated that a lot of our members were either actually coaching or bowling at this busy time.  In anticipation of handing over she thanked all for the privilege of having been County Co-ordinator, a position that he had enjoyed, and wished the new Committee well for the future.

5.	Treasurer’s Report – Neil Reported that there was little change since the last meeting and that there was £927.30 in funds.   He proposed that as there was so little expenditure that it would not be necessary to charge the annual fee this year and that it would only be collected from new members to HBCA. (A full copy of the Financial Statement is attached to these minutes).  Finances were Proposed by V Amaira and Seconded by B Crow accepted unanimously.

6.	Membership Secretary’s Report. – Neil reported that much work had been put into consolidation the many lists but we were now much closer to truer numbers.

7.	Junior Development Update – Maxeen a breakdown of our successes at the National EBYDS (full report and pictures are available on the HBCA & BH Websites) and the changes that were again being made for this coming year. She reported on the Amey Rose (U31) and urged all to make her aware of any new young bowlers as we could possibly be able to submit 2 teams.  	

8.	Website Update – Ruth reported on the website and its change of name.  She re-iterated that the website was only as good as the information that she was given to put on it. Further developments being that if you went on the site you can sign up for email alerts when new info. is posted.

9.	Propositions – There were none.

10.	Election of Officers – The following nominations had been received 
County Co-ordinator				Anthea Dore
Secretary					Julie Greenwood 
Treasurer					Neil Fletcher
Membership Secretary			Anthea Dore
Junior Development Officer			Maxeen Fletcher
[bookmark: _GoBack]Website Manager				Ruth Bown
Committee					Victor Amaira
Committee					Lynn Booth
Committee					Ian Mulholland
Committee					Barbara Sparling
Committee					Erica Sykes
Committee					Leslie Taylor
As there had only been one nomination for each position no voting was required
Therefore all were duly elected Proposed by B Collier, Seconded by Brian Crow accepted unanimously.
At this point Sheila handed over and Anthea took the Chair for the remainder of the meeting.

11.  The Way Ahead – Anthea then asked the meeting what they wanted from the organisation.  A discussion then ensued and the following were to be looked into by the Committee:
Introduction days for those interested in becoming Coaches, Coaching experience days for newly qualified coaches, Development days for coaches wishing to progress further.  Anthea stated that she would also look into having a regular timetable for Coaching Courses.

The meeting was closed at 11:16
